

13 January 2022

Dear all,

I'm contacting you with an update on the current COVID-19 situation at St Joseph's. As of today we have one further staff member who worked in the West Wing over the weekend who has tested positive. That staff member is now isolating at home.

There are no new cases amongst our residents and all our residents appear symptom free at this time.

Under the guidance of NSW Health we continue testing staff and residents to keep everyone as safe as we can.

We will keep you informed if there are any developments, as we continue to execute our COVID-19 Emergency Response Plan.

Thank you for your messages of support as we work through this challenging time.

Yours sincerely,

Penny Stanley Manager – Aged Care

pstanley@svh.org.au

https://www.facebook.com/stjosephslismore